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Exalted Rulers Message; 
 
February means my year as Exalted Ruler is drawing to a close and it 
is time to start preparations for the Lodge’s annual election.  
Nomination of offices will be held on February 13th at the regular 
Lodge meeting. If there is no nomination for an office at that meeting 
a nomination maybe made on the date of election. The elections will 
be held on February 27th at the regular Lodge meeting. I encourage 
you to take part in the election of your officers. February also means 
that committee chairman should be looking at their budgets. Do they 
have funds to complete the year.  Also, what they would suggest in 
next year’s budget, which is due in April.  
The Greenfield Hoop Shoot boys winners Grayson Thomas (age 8-9) 
and Tyler Podolski (age 12-13) went to the District Hoop Shoot and 
came home winners. They will be going to the state Hoop Shoot on 
Saturday Feb. 3rd at 8 AM in Maynard MA. The Greenfield Recorder 
Tuesday Jan 16th Sports section did a nice article on the winners.  
The Building Bridges veterans’ lunches started under PER Mark Lavin 
hit its one year anniversary this month. In that year they served 
about 2,900 meals. The anniversary was covered by TV & newspaper.   

Volume CIII - Issue  “FRATERNAL ORGANIZATION” February 2018 

 

E.R. Chet Saharceski 
E.L.K. Gary Gadreault 

E.L.K. Mike Blanchard, PDD,PER 
E.L.K. Gary Clough 

Sec. Fred Ulrich, PER 
Treas. Timothy Herzig 

Tiler Robert Mott, PDD,PER 
Trustee 

1 yr. Dennis Moore Chairman 
2 yr. Francis Sirum 

3 yr. Scott Greaves, PER 
4 yr. Dave Sprague, PER 

5 yr. Corey O’Connell 
Esq. Neal Jennison 

Chaplain Michele Kelleher 
Inner Guard Steve Saharceski 

IN MEMORIAM 

Eugene “Butch” C  DeNofrio  

Charles  J  Bohonowicz 

======================== 

 Sickness & Distress   

At  home;   

Kris Jubb - Watters 

 

 

 

Upcoming Events   
 
Feb 2nd Friday @ 5 to 7 PM Cathy 
Thomas’ $10.00 chicken dinner.                                       
Feb 3rd Sat. State Hoop Shoot in 
Maynard MA   
Feb 3rd Sat. BINGO NIGHT  6 PM. 
Feb 4th Sun. Super Bowl Chili Cook 
off. Chili’s to Lodge by 1:30 PM          
Feb 8th Thurs. 6:30 PM Officers 
Clinic Leominster Lodge               
Feb 9th Fri. Fish Fry 5:30 – 7:30 PM 
Feb 10th Saturday @ 5 PM St 
Jude’s spaghetti supper. $10.00 
Feb 11th Sun. @ 10:30 AM  State 
Regional Meeting @ Billerica 

Upcoming Events                              
                                                               

Feb 13th Tues @ 7 PM Nomination 

of offices.                                             

Feb 16th Fri. Fish Fry 5:30 – 7:30 PM   

Feb 17th Sat. 1:45 PM Vets’ pizza 

party at Leeds.                                  

Feb 23rd  Fri. Fish Fry 5:30 – 7:30 PM 

Feb 27th Tues @ 7 PM election of 

officers.                                          

March 3rd 5:30 PM Building Bridges 

meal & dance fundraise. $10.00  

March 17th Irish Night                    

 

 
 



 Tip of the Antlers.. 

Christmas Buffet: Thanks to  Fran Sirum, Linda Gorey, Loretta Chattelle, Gordie Hardy, Karen Shepherd 
& Bob Mott 

Thanks to Loretta & Gordie, Fran & Linda, Bob Mott & Dave Sprague for cleaning the kitchen and 
storage area. Special thanks to Gordie for doing all the caulking around the sinks.     Special thanks to 
Eric Schatz for his hard work w/ cleaning/repairing item in the ice room & coolers, and for all the hard 
work he puts in whenever needed. Special thanks to Gary Gadreault, who has spent many, many 
hours, cleaning and repairing the stucco walls in the kitchen supply room.  Gary replaced and 
repaired  walls, refinished all the shelves, etc.  Gary is a very dedicated member of our Lodge to spend 
over 40-50 hrs. on this job.  Please thank him when you see him.                                                                                        
The work done by these people resulted in the Lodge passing a Board of Health inspection. Thank you. 

The children's Christmas party on December 17th was enjoyed by 63 children, their parents, 
grandparents & siblings.  Yes, we had a very full house!!  Pizza from Big Y was a big hit...(gotta make a 
note to get more next year)!!!  Cookies of every variety & size were prepared & donated by Bill 
O'Connell & Mary Jane Raymond.  The activities, wrapping, shopping & setting up were all made 
possible by:  Marsha & Dave Bonnett, Jenn Baker Johnson, Bob Mott, Joyce Wilder-Oakes, Jean Rewa, 
Janine Greaves, Jan McMahon, Mary Lou Molongoski, Terry Black, Ellen Jenks, Bill "Santa" & Ceal 
Massey, Beth Cadran, Madalyn Phillips, Jean Martin & Kelli Snow.  Our thanks to Sharon Rawson for 
bartending & to Phil Stevens for suit cleaning & candy canes.  Special thanks to future Elk Tyler 
Podolski (gr'son of Bill Massey) for stopping by to help with setup & logistics!  Tyler is committed to 
community service AND to winning the Elk's Hoop Shoot!!!  Good Luck, Tyler!! Last but not least, 
thank you to Scott Greaves for putting together the raffle held during the buffet on Christmas 
Eve...proceeds to benefit children's parties. Our gratitude to Cheryl Broughan for her unseen efforts to 
keep both club entrances tidy & free of debris!!!  Happy New Year Everyone!  Marsha & Jenn 

PER Dinner: prepared by Fran Sirum, Linda Gorey, Loretta Chattelle & Gordie Hardy. Thank you. 

Friday Night Meals:  Thanks to: David Sprague, Bob Mott, Eric Schatz, Loretta Chattelle, Godie Hardy, 
Jan MacMahon Raffle volunteers: Deb & Rick Cadran, MaryAnne & Bob Wells, Terry & Neal Black, 
George Hall & Ed Underwood. 

KITCHEN & LODGE CLEANING TEAM: Fran Sirum, Loretta Chattelle, Gordie Hardy, Linda Gorey, David 
Sprague & Gary Gadreault. 

Thanks to Scott Greaves, PER & David Sprague, PER for doing pizza, burgers, grinders on the Patriot's 
Game days. 

 



Tip of the Antlers... 
We would like to thank Tim Herzig for his hard work in planning, organizing and successfully putting 

on another New Year’s Party at our Lodge. Scott Greaves has advised that Ed & Gale Underwood, 

George & Linda Hall and Sue Herzig were part of Tim’s team. Peter Clark manned the door and 

assisted Scott doing the lobster raffle. Thank you. 

At the Xmas buffet Scott Greaves and Marsha Bonnett did the raffles, which were very successful. 

Thank you. 

Dave Sprague and Brian Derry cooked the sausages, hot dogs and French fries for the Sunday, 

Patriots football game. Scott Greaves handled the raffle. The food sales and the raffle both made 

money for the Lodge. 

The Building Bridges Veterans Thursday lunches celebrated one year this month. Thank you to the 

Elk members that have faithfully showed up to helped over the past year. PER Mark Lavin thank you 

for getting this started. Greenfield Building Bridges manager Chad Wright, who became a member 

because he was impressed with the good works Elks do. Bob Mott, Chet Saharceski, Bernie Schatz & 

Karen Shepard have been a regular part of the Thursday crew. Doug Baker and Sharon Rawson 

stepped in to run the kitchen when Chad was out. Phil Stevens has assisted when needed. Maria 

Burge who has helped over the year at the lunches, became a member in January 2018. The Lodge 

has gained other new members through this program. If I missed naming someone I’m sorry. Please 

let me know and I will add you in next month’s bulletin. Also thank you to the Lodge veterans for 

showing up, enjoying the meal and making this a success. 

Scott Greaves has informed me that he has purchased a new tux. Please come to the next tux event 

at the Lodge to see the new shiny, dapper tux. Scott will still look like Scott, beer in hand. 



  

District Hoop Shoot Winners 

The winners are 8 to 9 years old Grayson Thomas 

and the 12 to 13 years old was Tyler Podolski. 
================================================= 

Boy Scout Troop 5 Bottle Drive 

Our scout troop does bottles/cans as a fund raiser. 

You can drop your bottles/cans at the Lodges BBQ 

pit from 11 AM to 1 PM on the following dates 

2/10, 3/10, 4/14, 5/12 & 6/9. Support our scout 

troop. 

==========================================   

Lodge elections 

Nominations of officers February 13th @ 7 PM 

Election of officers February 27th @ 7 PM 

=========================================  

HELP NEEDED 

 The Lodge needs people to volunteer, at least, 

once a month to do Friday night raffles & help in 

the kitchen. 

                   

February Birthdays 
 

1. Arthur Baker, Michael Larabee 

2. Beverly Strakose 

5. Bryan Hobbs 

6. Steven Snow 

7. Barbara Earle, Paul Luippold 

8. George Gagaris 

9.  Peter Bassett 

11. Frederic Budarz, Joseph George, Patrick Jubb, James 

Olszewski 

12. Jon Galenski, William Luippold 

13. Norman Carme, Leonard Haggerty 

14. Thomas Scopa 

15. William Jarvis 

17. Teresa Miner, Kurt Seaman 

20. Jerry Gaimari, Caroline Stobierski 

21. Michael Hickey 

23. Jessica Jensen, Richard Nicoll 

25. Donald Perreault, David Quinn 

26. Jennifer Twyon, Alan Wondoloski 

27. Michael Heiden, Joan Carol Levy, Jacqueline Raymond, 

Michael Raymond 

28. Timothy Herzig, Eric Page 

29. Edward Brzezinski 

                                                               

On your birthday enjoy a beverage on us. 
 

 

 
 

Friday Fish Fries February 9, 16 & 23 - Serving from 5:30 to 7:30  PM. Menu: fish fried or baked, 

shrimp, clam strips, chicken, beef meals. All meals are $10.00 or less. Raffles will be held during the Fish Fry. 

Come support our Lodge and enjoy a good meal with family and friends.   

Fund raiser dinner by Cathy Thomas February 2 - Serving from 5 to 7 PM. The dinner is 

Chicken Cordon Bleu, potato & veg. Donation $10.00. Takeout available. Tickets at the bar. Funds toward 

paving parking lot. 

Building Bridges Fundraise March 3 -  Serving @ 5:30 PM Building Bridges meal, followed by a DJ 

& dance, fundraise for the Greenfield Lodge. This is to thank the Lodge for supporting the Thurs. Vet’s 

lunches. $10.00 donation tickets at the bar.  

Chili Cookoff February 4 - Chili’s need to be to the lodge by 1:30 PM. Judging starts at 2 PM 

 

 











KATHLEEN TOMAUS CATERING
Weddings, Showers, Birthday Parties and Banquets of any size.

Fran’s On A Roll
“Best Steamed Hot Dogs!”
at Visitors’ Center/RMV

Monday - Friday 11 am - 3 pm
Fran Sirum & Linda Gorey, Proprietors

PHONE: (413) 522-0305
christopher.miller@kofc.org

CHRISTOPHER MILLER, FICF, FSCP
FIELD AGENT

1847 MEMoRIAL DR.
KNIGhTs oF CoLuMbus ChICopEE, MA 01020

95 Laurel Street
Greenfield, MA 01301
413.774.3143 ext.328  fax: 413.774.3938 cell: 413.768.7602
buckleyhealthcare.com      bbongiovanni@buckleyhealthcare.com

An affiliate of NHC-National HealthCare Corporation

BILL’S AUTO REPAIR SHOP
Expert Mechanical Service  l Authorized U-HAUL Dealer
381 High Street, Greenfield, MA 01301

(413) 774-4753 Bus. or (413) 773-7587 Home
Bill Kilgour Owner

MOHAWK REAL ESTATE
and Property Management

lSales  lCondominiums  lApartments  lRentals  lCommercial Leasing
50 Chapman Street, Greenfield, MA 01302

Brian Derry,Sales Agent & Construction Supervisor #045978

413-772-0076 x3  -  Cell 413-348-9906
email: bderry013@gmail.com

ISAAC J. MASS
Attorney at Law

278 Main Street, Suite 411
Greenfield, MA 01301

Phone: 413.774.0123 imass@isaacmass.com
Fax : 413.248.4424 www.isaacmass.com

ROBERTS BROTHERS LUMBER
1450 SPRUCE CORNER RD. ASHFIELD, MA 01330

( 413) 628-3333
SEASONED FIREWOOD       BARK MULCH

Scott’s BarberShop
372 Federal Street,  Greenfield, MA 01301

Hours: Tues. & Wednesday 9:00 - 5:00
Thurs.& Friday 9:00 - 6:00

Saturday  8:30 - 3:00

1-413-775-3714

SAM’S POOLS
EDWARD (SAM) MORIN MICHAEL MORIN

65 Randall Road
Montague, MA 01351

413-863-8085
samspools@comcast.net samspoolsma.com

SUPPORT YOUR LODGE & ADVERTISE YOUR BUSINESS 
OR SEND A MESSAGE TO YOUR FELLOW ELK MEMBERS 

RATE IS  $75.  FOR 12 MONTHS. CALL FRED 413-774-4909

BONNIE BONGIOVANNI
Admissions Director

221 Colrain Road
Greenfield, MA 01301

(413) 773-7098ktomaus@yahoo.com

T H E  B A C K P O R C H
C O U N T RY  S H O P

A N D  A N T I Q U E S
E A R LY  A M E R I C A N  F U R N I T U R E ,  P R I M I T I V E S

T E X T I L E S  A N D  G L A S S WA R E
O P E N  T H U R S .  -  S U N .  1 0 - 5

A P R I L  -  D E C E M B E R

1 0 8  S O U T H  S T R E E T   l B E R N A R D S T O N ,  M A .
E D &  G A I L U N D E RW O O D

Solar Energy & Mini-Split Systems
Designed & Installation

Erving, MA

(413) 423-4008

www.RenewedbytheSon.com
INC.

Barb’s Floral Creations
Floral Designs for all occasions

3148 West Gill Road   Gill, MA 01354
413-863-5385  •  413-404-3667

Barb Earle

BUCKLEY
HealthCare Center



THE GREENFIELD ELK 

www. GreenfieldElks.org 

Greenfield lodge of Elks, no. 1296 

3 Church Street 

Greenfield, MA 01301 

Phone: (413) 774-4909 

Fax: (413) 376-4240 

elks1296@comcast.net 

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

Non-profit org. 

U.S. Postage 

Paid Greenfield, 

MA Permit #4 

HELP OUR MEMBERSHIP BY PROPOSING A NEW MEMBER 




